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Phantom Flyers Club Meeting Minutes  
May 19, 2019 

 
President Jan Jansen opened the meeting at 7:00 pm at the Flying Field.   There were 9 members in attendance.  Our 
newest member William Macmenamy came to the meeting and introduced himself. He has been flying at the Saints. 
Welcome to the Club. 
 
Secretary’s Report 
The Club is currently at 37 regular members.  The April Meeting Minutes were approved.  
 
Treasurers Report 
No report 
 
Field Managers Report 

• The red mower was repaired. The hydraulic belt was replaced. 

• The toilet needs to be maintained 

• No plans have been laid out for runway maintenance. May is gone and will probably be in June. Budget is a 
concern. Last year 2 cracks cost $150. Jose says we have it. 

• New gravel has been estimated at $400 or less. 
 
Activities Report 

• We need to pick a date for the glider contest. Next weekend does not look good. Will try for June 1st. The next 
date is June 22. 

• This weekend is the insbrook Float Fly. 

• Jan volunteered to CD the glider contest 

• Last Tuesday, club members coached students at St Paul’s Catholic school on flying r/c airplanes. There were 
30 students from Travis Coleman’s class and the event went on for about 2 hours. The following members 
participated: Ed and his wife, Jan Jansen, Don Grzina and Dan Abel. A big thanks to those who volunteered 
their time to such a good cause. 

 
GLSMA News 
There was a field cleanup effort by the club and there was help from by the Parks Department. Flooding went to within 
2 inches of the pavilion roof. 

 
Old Business 

Nothing was discussed. 
 

New Business 

• Local Clubs have been flooded. We have extended an invitation to the Saints to fly at our field as guests. 
Someone must be here to accompany them. We will not hand out keys and they must have an AMA card. 

• Club member Jim Plonka is in the hospital. 

• There is an email from the AMA with new guidance from the AMA. Clubs close to airfields must have letters of 
agreement between the club and the airfield. For us that would be Lambert Field. 

 
Very Cold and Very Windy - Meeting Adjourned.  
         jjw 6/9/19 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



            
Elfrink Lake Float Fly 

June 29, 10:00 – 1:00  

          Finding places to fly is always a chore.  Finding places for float flying is even tougher.  Our club started float 

flying over 20 years ago at Innsbrook with one or two events per year.  As popularity grew, we looked for more lakes 

we could use.  Club member Ed Haas arranged the first float fly at Jim Elfrink’s lake in 2009, and we have been flying 

there once or twice a year since then. 

          Unfortunately, Jim Elfrink had a devastating auto accident in early April, and he succumbed to his injuries in 

late May.  Sometime in April, we put our scheduled float fly for June 29 on hold, hoping for Jim’s recovery. 

          Jim’s son Steve has encouraged us to hold the float fly as scheduled, and I have accepted his offer.  It will be 

our final event at this location, and it will be a fitting tribute to Jim Elfrink. 

          Please see the attached flyer, and make an effort to attend, even if you are not a float flyer.  Bring your lawn 

chair, sunscreen, non-alcoholic beverage, and some “finger food” to share. … Don V 

 



 
 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 



The Flood of 2019! 

 
Thanks to talented and resourceful club members we have glimpses of how our field has faired with the raising water. 
The aerial recon team was James Greenwood and Jose with the Mavik drone.  

 
I actually made 2 flights, as I got lost on the first one and had trouble finding the field. I was bucking a 7+ mph 
headwind, so it took forever to get there. Very nerve racking! I was hoping to hover right over the field and scoot 
around for 5 minutes down low, but as I got to within 1000ft, both times, my battery (and my gut) told me to hit return 
to home. Even with the wind, it took an agonizingly long time to get it back to dry land. Much thanks to Jose for 
helping out and spotting for me. Very fun flights, but very sad for all the people directly affected by the flooding. It’s 
unbelievable. 

 

 
 



   
 
 
     
 
Bill Ahrens captured another set of pictures from an undisclosed airship and that was passed on to Ed White for photo 
analysis.  

 

 
Here are the pics I promised. I'm not going to bet my house on this, but here is my best guess.  In the pic along the MS river in the 

distance you can pick out what I am pretty sure is the Portage Des Sioux power plant.  Using that landmark and the course of the MO 

river I drew the red line on the image from Google Earth in slide 2.  The red line is where the camera was when it took the picture, 

though I can't say for sure where on the red line since I only have that one line and no other cross line.  The yellow lines are the 

approximate right and left sides of the FOV.  The yellow push pin is the location of the flying field. 

 

Back to the picture on slide 3, the red box area is where I will zoom in on.  In the zoomed image in slide 4, the MO river is clear.  The 

line of trees going off at an angle is the Katy Trail (the bump you go over when leaving our field to the SE).  If that is correct, and I 

apply what in amateur astronomy is termed averted imagination, I think I see a few pixels representing the container and the pavilion. 

 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 
Thanks guys! it is probably safe to say that this month’s club meeting will NOT be at the field! 

 

 



2019 Innsbrook Float Fly  
(pictures courtesy of Bill Moran) 

 
They had about 13 pilots most of which were Wright Flyers, 3 Phantom Flyers and 1 Spirit RC member.  Despite the choppy look of 

the water looks like everyone had a great time. Ed and Dave got time in on their new seaplanes, Albatross and the Timber.  

 

 
 Tim Konst's PBY Catalina                                                             Mike Heard's Somethin' Extra 

        
 
  Beaver: either Kevin Barton's or Tom Ramsey's                        Dan Sundman's Eagle 

       
 
   Dave Evans' Timber                                                                      Brian's big Cessna 150  

          
 
 

 



 
 

     Mark Yallaly's Icon                                                                   Mike Heard's Ultra Stick (Note unusual floats) 

        

    Harold Weaver’s Tidewater                                                       Ed White's Albatross 

        

    Bill Moran's Ultra Stick                                                                Don Vetrone’s Ultra Stick (electric) 

        

 

 

 

 

 



Horizon Hobby Aerotow 
Pete George, Ed White, Brian Malloy and Larry Anderson are attending an Aerotow event and the AMA HQ field. The event is held 

on June 12-16. The photo below was taken at the SLRCA field. Happy Sailing guys!  

 

 



 



  

 
 



 

 

   

 

       

 
 

 
http://phantomflyersrc.com/   
https://www.facebook.com/Phantom-Flyers-RC-Club-139791882811519/ 
 
Check there for the back issues of the Carrier Wave Newsletter, mowing schedule, event calendar and club 
roster/contact information (handy for mowing). 
 

 

Articles, pictures and tech notes for publishing in the Carrier Wave are always appreciated. Let us know what you are 

building, repairing or flying!  

 

Send them to: 

kevcox@charter.net 

http://phantomflyersrc.com/
https://www.facebook.com/Phantom-Flyers-RC-Club-139791882811519/
mailto:kevcox@charter.net

